Integrated Defense Systems
men“ 528 Boston Post Road
Sudbury, Massachusatts
01776-3375 USA
July 20. 2004 978.440.1000

Mr. Jeff Ritter
Wayland Town Hall
41 Cochituate Road
Wayland, MA 01778

Re: Draft Immediate Response Action Completion Report
Former Ravtheon Facility
430 Boston Post Road
Wavland, Massachusetts (the “Site”)
RTN 3-13574, Permir No. 133939

Dear Mr. Jeff Riter:

Raytheon Company (Raytheon) is submitting a draft Immediate Response Action (IRA)
Completion Report for public comment that summarizes the environmental assessment activities
associated with the impacted wetland area. A copy of the draft IRA Completion Statement is
available for your review at the Wayland Public Library and the Wayland Board of Health
Office. The document is also located on the Site Webpage:
WWW.CImne.com
username: raytheon

password: wayland
*rasc sensilive

As you may recall. an IRA Plan was submitted to the Massachusetts Department of
Environmental Protection in June 2000 to assess the nature and extent of impact to the wetlands.
Assessment activities of the impacted wetlands have been completed and in 2004 Raytheon
completed an aggressive wetland excavation and restoration program. A summary of the draft
IRA Completion Report is enclosed.

Raytheon looks forward to continued participation with the community throughout this
important project. The IRA Completion Report is being completed under the Public
Involvement Plan (PIP) process. However, a public meeting has not been scheduled to
specifically discuss this document, due to the fact that all of the data has been discussed in
previous reports and public meetings. Activities associated with the excavation and restoration
of the wetlands will be discussed in a future reports and public meetings.

If you have any comments on the docoment, please forward them in writing to me at the address
provided below by August 20, 2004.

Edwin P. Madera
Raytheon Company
528 Bosion Post Road
Mail Stop 1880
Sudbury. MA 01776

*Please note my naw fax number is 978-440-1800.



Raytheon is committed to improving and protecting the environment and natural resources in
YOUr Community.

Sincerely,
2L S A
Edwin P. Madera

Raytheon Company
Sr. Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. John Drobinski, ERM, 399 Boylston Street, 6™ Floor, Boston, MA 02116
Massachusetts DEP, Northeast Regional Office — Boston, MA 02117
Wayland Board of Health (PIF Eepository)

Wayland Public Library (PIP Repository)
PIP Participants



Summary
Immediate Response Action Completion Report
(430 Boston Post Road, Wayland, MA (the “Site”), Permit No. I 330939)

Raytheon Company will be submitting an Immediate Response Action (IRA) Completion Report
to the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) concluding the need for
further immediate response actions on the wetland portion of the Site. Future activities will be
conducted under the Phase IV - Remedy Implementation Plan activities, previously submitted.

The following provides a summary of IRA activities:

+ Raytheon Company submitted an IRA Plan to the DEP on June 26, 2000 to address the
potential Imminent Hazard condition associated with the observed stressed vegetation in the
wetland portion of the Site.

¢ The IRA Plan consisted of delineating the extent and nature of the impact to the wetlands,
characterizing the wetland habitat, and conducting an Imminent Hazard Evaluation.

¢ Assessment activities of the wetlands were conducted in accordance with the Phase Il Scope
of Work and the Phase II Scope of Work — Addendum No. L.

¢ Characterization of the wetland habitat included mapping of wetland vegetation, compiling
Site specific environmental receptors and the collection of plant tissue.

¢ The Imminent Hazard Evaluation concluded the following:

¢ Conditions at the site do not pose a potential Imminent Hazard to human health.

¢ Conditions at the site do not pose a potential Imminent Hazard to public safety.

¢ Conditions at the wetland portion of Site pose a potential Imminent Hazard to the
environment.

¢ Assessment activities have been completed at the Site and were documented in the Phase II
and Phase TV reports.

+ In accordance with the Phase IV, excavation of approximately two-acres of impacted wetland
soil/sediment, transportation excavated material off-Site for disposal, and restoration of the
wetland were initiated in October 2003,

+ Comprehensive response actions are being implemented in accordance with the Phase IV and
should be completed during the Summer 2004. Information regarding ongoing activities will
be included in the Phase IV completion report and permit closure documentation.

The assessment activities associated with the IRA have been completed and the results were
shared at several public meetings and can be found in the Phase II - Comprehensive Site
Assessment and Phase [V, previously submitted to the DEP. A more detailed summary of the
draft IRA Completion Report can be found at the Wayland Public Library and the Wayland
Board of Health and the Web Site.



